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Re:  Official Information Act request – Wait Times/Backlogs: Diabetic Eye/Retinal Screening 
 
I refer to your Official Information Act request dated 13 January 2021.  You clarified your request on 
22 February 2020 to read: 
 
1. Reports and minutes since 1 July 2020 regarding wait lists or wait times for diabetic 

eye/retinal screening, or about ethnic prioritisation for retinal screening 
 

Please see attached documentation, some of which has been redacted to protect the privacy of 
persons under Section 9(2) (a) and commercially sensitive information under Section 9(2)(b) (ii). 
 

2. Correspondence (internal and external) since July 1 2020 involving ophthalmologists raising 
examples of, or concerns about the risk of, patients losing vision while waiting for screening or 
treatment, and which has been sent to or shared with clinical and hospital leaders (such as any 
clinical governance group, or a clinical team leader)”  
 
So, if a hospital ophthalmologist has emailed a governance group or team leader or chief 
executive,  or if such correspondence has been sent on to them. 

  
There was no correspondence relating to concerns raised about vision loss whilst waiting for 
screening or treatment. 
 
The only concerns raised about potential vision loss were in regard to the Northern Region 
Diabetic retinal screening triage tool and related to questioning the use of ethnicity rather than 
vision loss as a prognostic indicator. 
 
There is however good evidence emerging which has been submitted for formal publication 
which supports ethnicity as a reliable prognostic indicator. As it has not yet been published we 
are unable to provide this. 
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You are entitled to seek a review of the response by the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the 
Official Information Act.  Information about how to make a complaint is available 
at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

 
Yours faithfully  
 
 

 
 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive of Te Toka Tumai (Auckland District Health Board) 
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